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INVESTORS IN PEOPLE




‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parents/ Carers.

At the end of another busy week, the children have, once again, been working hard and it is lovely to share some of the activities that have been completed this week.
Year 5 and 6

In Years 5 and 6, the children have been using the grid method of multiplication, learning about evaporation, developing their passing and dribbling skills in PE, and preparing for our harvest celebrations.
Year 3 and 4

In Years 3 and 4, the children have been painting self- portraits and discussing their feelings. They have been  ‘adding’ using large numbers, developing their comprehension skills and have worked very hard with their spellings.

Year 1 and 2

Year 1 and 2 have been focusing on Harvest work and the ‘Super Farmer.’ They have been developing growth mind sets and partitioning numbers into tens and ones in Maths.

Nursery and Reception

In Reception the children have been learning their phonic sounds and key words. They have been adding ‘one more’ and ‘one less’, in maths. Nursery have been learning about the number 2 and both groups have been investigating autumn, through the use of their senses.

Breakfast Club

Please note that Breakfast club has to be booked in advance, on a Thursday between 8 until 1 pm. If we experience staff shortages, this club may be forced to close at very short notice.

Harvest Celebrations

Next week, we will be holding class harvest services. Each class service will be recorded and shared with the other classes.

Parents Evening

  At the present time. we cannot hold our Parents Evening in the usual way due to the current situation. During the week beginning 19th October, you will receive a short progress report, sent home with your child. You will then have an opportunity to request a phone call, after half term, if you wish to speak directly to your child’s class teacher. More details will follow next week.

School Council

This week the children have been voting for their class School Council Representatives and we have been very impressed with the quality of their individual presentations. Congratulations to all representatives who have been elected for this academic year. 
Covid Update

With positive cases on the increase in Flintshire, please find attached another reminder about procedures in the event of illness.
What are the COVID-19 symptoms?

The three identified symptoms of COVID-19 are:

· A new continuous cough

· A high temperature 

· A loss of or change to sense of smell or taste

What should I do if my child shows any of the symptoms of Covid-19?

1. Keep your child at home and follow the Test, Trace and Protect procedure. 

2. Contact school and let us know that your child is being tested.

3. Your household must also self-isolate as you wait for the test results.

4. As soon as you receive the results of the test, it is your responsibility to notify school.

5. Stay at home if you, or anyone you live with or anyone in your extended household has Covid-19 symptoms
What do I do if my child’s results are positive?

You should be contacted by NHS Wales Test, Trace and Protect service. 

The Contact Tracer will ask for details of your recent close contacts, they will explain what this means and help you through the process.

· A close contact is
·  a) someone within 1 metre of you with whom you have had a face-to-face conversation, had skin-to-skin physical contact, you have coughed on, or been on other forms of contact within 1 metre for 1 minute or longer…
· b) someone within 2 metres of you for more than 15 minutes…
· c) someone you have travelled in a vehicle with, or seated near you in public transport.
Clothing and equipment

Please only send your child into school with their water bottle, packed lunch and a coat. All medication should now be in school. All uniform/coats must be ‘name labelled please.’ This helps us to return any mislaid clothing to the correct person as quickly as possible.

Data Collection Forms

We are still awaiting a small number of data collection forms to be returned to school. It is extremely important that these are returned, so we hold the correct contact information.

School Dinners
The menu is proving to be very popular and children are enjoying the new options.  Please ensure that school dinners are paid for in advance, using parent pay. 
Thank you for your continued support.
Have a good weekend.

Rachel Critchell
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